
Peek at the Week 
Year 3 —  9th June 2023 

English 

In English this term, we are watching a short Pixar film called ‘The 
Blue Umbrella’. As an introduction to this unit, the children enjoyed 

using body percussion and a variety of instruments to create a musi-
cal backdrop to a storm. In their sentence writing, the children used 

precise verbs and the power 
of three adjectives to de-

scribe the main character, 
Next week they will be explor-

ing the range of emotions 
Blue experiences as he drifts over the city. 

Maths 

This week, we started a new block of lessons (SHAPES). The children 
have explored turns, angles (right angles, obtuse angles, reflex an-

gles with a lesson on comparing the angles) and measured and 
drawn two dimensional shapes accurately (rectangles and squares). 

They have learnt the differences between horizontal, vertical and 
diagonal lines. Next week the children will be learning about parallel 

and perpendicular lines.  

This week and next week, the focus is on the 11 and 12 times tables. 

Geography 

This week we have learnt what the difference is between weather and 
climate. The children used atlases to locate places in the world where 

they thought it might be hot or cold and they gave reasons to ex-
plain why.  They have also shown the main 

climate zones on a map of the world. 

 

Important Dates / Reminders 

 Priory School Jubilee – we are going to cele-
brate the school’s opening on Friday 8th Sep-
tember. The school will have been open for 70 
Years! Please keep checking the schools news-
letter for events organised for this special day. 

 Water bottle—please ensure your child brings a 
named water bottle to school especially since 
the weather is warm. We have a number of chil-
dren who say they have a headache due to not 
drinking enough water during the day. 

 Weather—the weather is improving and it is 
getting warmer as we head towards summer. 
Please ensure your child wears sun cream prior 
to coming into school to protect themselves. 
You child can also bring a hat to wear. 

 Doodle maths —a reminder to use this resource 
to assist with your child’s maths work. Some 
learning has been assisgned to your children—
please do check if your child has completed the 
assigned tasks. If your child is unable to log 
onto doodle maths, please try a different de-
vice. If that does not work, please inform your 
child's class teacher. 

 Year 3 coffee morning— a huge thank you to 
those that attended the coffee morning on 
Thursday. A fanatic opportunity to discuss the 
year group, meet other parents and eat cake!  If 
you were unable to attend the coffee morning 
but have a query/question, please do email 
using the year 3 email address. 

     Star of the week  

            3Rashford       Gursajan                  3Moore:     Harsha                         3Wicks:     Harry 

Word of the Week:       women 

Contact us: year3@prioryschool.com                  01628 600300 

Tuition 

Only 5 children attended after school tuition last Thursday. If your 
child has been offered tuition but they are unable to attend, please 
do advise so the places can be offered to other children. Thank you 


